

FEBRUARY 21, 1940

MR. FORREST C. ALLEN
DIRECTOR OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION & RECREATION
UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE, KANSAS

DEAR MR. ALLEN:

THANK YOU FOR YOUR MOST KIND AND WELCOME LETTER OF FEBRUARY 20TH ON HOW NOT TO WRITE A LETTER OVER A SCOTCHMAN'S SIGNATURE. YOUR POINTS OF CRITICISM ARE CONCISE, CLARIFYING, CONSTRUCTIVE, AND CONFUCIUSLY COGENT, BUT I CAN'T PROMISE THEY WILL REMAIN CONFIDENTIAL! THIS COCK-EYED WORLD NEEDS SUCH ADVICE TOO BADLY FOR THAT.

Honestly the Letter in Question was neither a gyp nor a forgery--well maybe just a lettle bit forged, but that with
McDermott's permission. What happened was this: Mr. T.
Jack Foster, the president of the Norman Courts, called Mr.
McD. and asked if we might send our genial secretary, F.K., over
to get a letter in our behalf from him to the affable but
recalcitrant forrest C. Allen. Mr. McD. agreed and over
went F.K. In dictating the letter H. V. McD. described our
courts most glowingly by saying they had running water which
is equivalent to saying that the Muehlebach Hotel is modern.
Whether this was characteristic scotch brevity on H. V. McD.'s
part I don't know. He could have had in mind that just a day
or two before George Edwards and his Missouri boys had stayed
at the courts and were so rested and revivified that they

